
 

 

Public Notice 
Klamath Dam Removal Project 

Road Closure Extension 
John Boyle Powerhouse Road and John Boyle Dam Road 

 
When:  December 31, 2024 – April 15, 2025 
 
What: As authorized by the License Surrender Order issued by the Federal Energy 
Regulatory Commission (FERC) in November 2022, the Klamath River Renewal Corporation 
(KRRC) performed necessary construction work related to the drawdown and 
deconstruction of the J.C. Boyle Dam and Powerhouse. Beginning on January 2, 2024, John 
Boyle Powerhouse Road and John Boyle Dam Road were temporarily closed for public 
safety due to an active construction zone. This closure is extended until at least April 15 
while the Bureau of Land Management (BLM) and KRRC install protective measures to 
ensure public safety and restoration success. 
 
Where: John Boyle Powerhouse Road and John Boyle Dam Road are both closed at their 
respective junctions on Highway 66. 
 
Questions: Please direct KRRC related questions to info@klamathrenewal.org and/or 510-
560-5079. For BLM related questions, the public can call the BLM Klamath Falls Field 
O^ice at 541-883-6916. 
 


